PHP: Board Resolution
On January 29, 2024, Port of Hai Phong Joint Stock Company announced Resolution No. 12/NQ-CHP on signing a principle contract to provide medical services in 2024 as follows: 
‎‎Article 1. The Board of Directors of Port of Hai Phong Joint Stock Company (Hai Phong Port) approves signing a principle contract in 2024 between Hai Phong Port and Hai Phong Port Medical Center One Member Limited Company (Hai Phong Port Medical Center) (Draft contract attached to Proposal No. 252/TTr-CHP dated January 23, 2024).
During the contract implementation process, in case the two parties need to re-negotiate the service unit price to comply with legal and market regulations, assign the General Manager of Hai Phong Port to proactively negotiate and decide on service prices.
Article 2. Regarding the signing of contracts between Hai Phong Port Medical Center and subsidiaries of Hai Phong Port:
The Board of Directors of Hai Phong Port assigns Representatives of Hai Phong Port's capital in one-member limited liability companies and joint stock companies with controlling capital of Hai Phong Port, coordinating with the Board of Managers of the unit, to prioritize negotiating and signing contracts with Hai Phong Port Medical Center to provide medical services to the entire Port, creating conditions for Hai Phong Port Medical Center operating effectively.
‎‎Article 3. Hai Phong Port Medical Center is responsible for reporting to Hai Phong Port on implementation results (after the parties complete the contract signing or terminate the contract implementation ahead of schedule).
‎‎Article 4. The Board of Directors assigns the General Manager of Hai Phong Port and Hai Phong Port Medical Center, based on functions, tasks and powers specified in the Charter, the Company's Regulations and current laws, to implement the Board Resolution./.
